
(217) 785-4140
(217) 782-9143 (TDD)

January 30, 2008
Mr. John M. Mooney, Chief
Criteria Pollutant Section

Air Programs Branch (AR-18)

U.S. Environmental Protection Agency

77 West Jackson Boulevard
Chicago, Illinois 60604
Re:
Docket ID No. EPA-R05-OAR-2006-0003; Proposed Disapproval of Illinois Ozone State Implementation Plan (SIP) Revision

Dear Mr. Mooney,
The Illinois Environmental Protection Agency (Illinois EPA) appreciates this opportunity to comment on the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency’s (U.S. EPA’s) proposed disapproval of Illinois’ revision of its ozone SIP.  On August 18, 2005, Illinois requested that five compounds be added to the list of compounds exempt from being considered as volatile organic compounds (VOC).  Although U.S. EPA agrees that all of the compounds are not considered as VOC’s for the purpose of establishing emission limitations, U.S. EPA determined one of the compounds, t-butyl acetate, to be a VOC for recordkeeping, emission reporting, and emission inventory requirements.  On this basis, U.S. EPA proposed to disapprove Illinois’ requested SIP revision.  U.S. EPA also proposed to approve the SIP revision if Illinois removed t-butyl acetate from the list of VOC compounds or if the special requirements for t-butyl acetate are clearly indicated in Illinois’ regulations.
Please be advised that on January 29, 2008, the Illinois EPA submitted an amendment to the August 17, 2005, submittal to clarify the restrictions pertaining to t-butyl acetate.  The rulemaking was docketed by the Illinois Pollution Control Board (IPCB) as R08-6.  The Notice of Proposed Amendments was published in the Illinois Register, Volume 31, Issue 44, p. 14679, on November 2, 2007.  A Notice of Public Hearing was issued by the IPCB on October 18, 2007, and was published in all of the statewide newspapers.  A hearing was held on December 5, 2007, in Chicago, Illinois.  On January 10, 2008, the IPCB adopted a Final Opinion and Order.  The effective date of this amendment is January 16, 2008.  The Notice of Adopted Amendments will be published in the Illinois Register on February 1, 2008.  The Illinois EPA will supplement this submittal with the Notice of Adopted Amendments as soon as it is published in the Illinois Register.  Since Illinois has submitted the requisite supporting documentation during the comment period for this rule, the Illinois EPA requests that U.S. EPA approve the subject SIP revision. 
If further information is required, please contact Rob Kaleel of my staff at (217) 524-4387.

Sincerely,

Laurel L. Kroack
Chief, Bureau of Air
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